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Senator O’Brien asked: 
1.  Do you know why a second batch was sent out?  Why two lots?  I am trying to get an answer which explains why there was one batch sent out in September and another one sent out in January.  There are a variety of things that are happening, which seem to me from what you are saying to be what you think might have happended.  Do you know what happened?

2.  Can you clarify whether the 776 responses are to the first batch or to both batches? Could you just check and confirm it….?

3.  When the invitation is issued, is it expressly stated that people have six months to act?

Answer:
1.  The Dairy Adjustment Authority (DAA) has advised that in September/October 2001, more than 1000 application forms were sent to dairy producers who requested information on discretionary payments and approximately 752 forms were sent to those identified as lessors of land.  In January 2002, approximately 500 forms were mailed to dairy producers who the DAA identified as potentially eligible for a discretionary payment right through an assessment of their records.  In addition, every week since September 2002, the DAA sent out application forms on request.

2.  The Dairy Adjustment Authority has advised that in relation to the 776 cases that have already been considered under the Discretionary Payment program, these cases relate to claims that have either been assessed from DAA records or from applications forms mailed out since September 2001.

3.  The Dairy Adjustment Authority has advised that all application forms for a discretionary payment right expressly advise of the six-month deadline.
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